
 

11 Exhibition Street 

Melbourne VIC 3000 

GPO Box 1994 

Melbourne VIC 3001    

Telephone: (03) 8661 7777 

Email: orgs@fwc.gov.au  

Facsimile: (03) 9655 0410 

Internet: www.fwc.gov.au 

 

23 February 2017 

 

Mr Timothy Kennedy 

National Secretary  

National Union of Workers 

tkennedy@nuw.org.au 

Dear Mr Kennedy, 

Notification of changes made to records [AR2016/130] 
 

I acknowledge receipt of a Notification of Change to the office holders of the National Union of 

Workers. 

This information was lodged with the Fair Work Commission (the Commission) in accordance with 
s.233(2) of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 (the RO Act).  The table below 
outlines the changes notified and when they were lodged. Our records have been updated 
accordingly.  

The document can be viewed on the Commission Website through the list of Registered 
Organisations - https://www.fwc.gov.au/registered-organisations/find-registered-organisations  

 

Date of lodgement Branch Change 
 

15 November 2016 
 
16 December 2016 

NSW 
 
VIC 
 

National Council Delegate 
 
Branch Vice-President 
Branch Committee of management 
Member (4) 
Branch National Council Delegate (3) 

   
   

Please note that the RO Act requires that a notification of change must be lodged within 35 days of 
the change occurring. The notification indicates that changes occurred more than 35 days prior to 
its lodgement. Please ensure that future notifications of change are lodged within 35 days of the 
change occurring.  
 

Section 154D(1) of the RO Act requires the rules of organisations (and branches of organisations) 

to require each officer with financial management duties to undertake approved training that covers 

those duties within 6 months after the person begins to hold office. Please ensure that relevant 

officers undertake approved training within the required timeframe.   

Please also ensure that all new holders of office are advised of their obligations to make 

disclosures regarding remuneration, non-cash benefits and material personal interests, the details 

of which should be in your organisation’s rules. 

mailto:orgs@fwc.gov.au
https://www.fwc.gov.au/registered-organisations/find-registered-organisations
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Thank you for the notification. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Debbie Ball 

Regulatory Compliance Branch 

 

mailto:orgs@fwc.gov.au










 

11 Exhibition Street 

Melbourne VIC 3000 

GPO Box 1994 

Melbourne VIC 3001    

Telephone: (03) 8661 7777 

Email: orgs@fwc.gov.au  

Facsimile: (03) 9655 0410 

Internet: www.fwc.gov.au 

 

11 November 2016 

 

Mr Tim Kennedy 

General Secretary  

National Union of Workers 

 

Sent via email: tkennedy@nuw.org.au 

CC: Martin Cartwright – NSW Branch Secretary; Sam Roberts - General Branch Secretary 

Dear Mr Kennedy, 

Notification of changes made to records [AR2016/130] 
 

I acknowledge receipt of a Notification of Change to the office holders of the National Union of 

Workers. 

This information was lodged with the Fair Work Commission (the Commission) in accordance with 
s.233(2) of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 (the RO Act).  The table below 
outlines the changes notified and when they were lodged. Our records have been updated 
accordingly.  

The document can be viewed on the Commission Website through the list of Registered 
Organisations - https://www.fwc.gov.au/registered-organisations/find-registered-organisations  

 

Date of lodgement Branch Change 
 

6 October 2016 New South Wales Trustee and National Council Delegate  
19 October 2016 New South Wales Committee of Management Member 
19 October 2016 N/A General Vice President  
19 October 2016 N/A General Vice President 
11 November 2016 General General Branch National Council 

Delegate 
 

Section 154D(1) of the RO Act requires the rules of organisations (and branches of organisations) 

to require each officer with financial management duties to undertake approved training that covers 

those duties within 6 months after the person begins to hold office. Please ensure that relevant 

officers undertake approved training within the required timeframe.   

Please also ensure that all new holders of office are advised of their obligations to make 

disclosures regarding remuneration, non-cash benefits and material personal interests, the details 

of which should be in your organisation’s rules. 

 

Thank you for the notification. 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Sam Gallichio 

Adviser 

Regulatory Compliance Branch 

mailto:orgs@fwc.gov.au
mailto:tkennedy@nuw.org.au
https://www.fwc.gov.au/registered-organisations/find-registered-organisations








 
11 Exhibition Street 
Melbourne VIC 3000 
GPO Box 1994 
Melbourne VIC 3001    

Telephone: (03) 8661 7777 
Email: orgs@fwc.gov.au  
Facsimile: (03) 9655 0410 
Internet: www.fwc.gov.au 

 

10 June 2016 

 

Mr Tim Kennedy 
General Secretary (national) 
National Union of Workers 
tkennedy@nuw.org.au 

CC: prichardson@nuw.org.au 

Dear Mr Kennedy, 

Notification of changes made to records [AR2016/130] 
 
I acknowledge receipt of a Notification of Change to the office holders of the National Union of 
Workers. 

This information was lodged with the Fair Work Commission (the Commission) in accordance with 
s.233(2) of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 (the RO Act).  The table below 
outlines the changes notified and when they were lodged. Our records have been updated 
accordingly.  

The document can be viewed on the Commission Website through the list of Registered 
Organisations - https://www.fwc.gov.au/registered-organisations/find-registered-organisations  

 

Date of lodgement Branch Change 
 

9 June 2016 Victoria National Council Delegate 
 General QLD Committee Member 
  SA Committee Member 

 
Section 154D(1) of the RO Act requires the rules of organisations (and branches of organisations) 
to require each officer with financial management duties to undertake approved training that covers 
those duties within 6 months after the person begins to hold office. Please ensure that relevant 
officers undertake approved training within the required timeframe.   

Please also ensure that all new holders of office are advised of their obligations to make 
disclosures regarding remuneration, non-cash benefits and material personal interests, the details 
of which should be in your organisation’s rules. 

 
Thank you for the notification. 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Debbie Ball 

mailto:orgs@fwc.gov.au
https://www.fwc.gov.au/registered-organisations/find-registered-organisations
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Regulatory Compliance Branch 
 

mailto:orgs@fwc.gov.au




 
11 Exhibition Street 
Melbourne VIC 3000 
GPO Box 1994 
Melbourne VIC 3001    

Telephone: (03) 8661 7777 
Email: orgs@fwc.gov.au  
Facsimile: (03) 9655 0410 
Internet: www.fwc.gov.au 

 

31 May 2016 

 

Mr Tim Kennedy 
General Secretary (national) 
National Union of Workers 
tkennedy@nuw.org.au 

Dear Mr Kennedy, 

Notification of changes made to records [AR2016/130] 
 
I acknowledge receipt of a Notification of Change to the office holders of the National Union of 
Workers. 

This information was lodged with the Fair Work Commission (the Commission) in accordance with 
s.233(2) of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 (the RO Act).  The table below 
outlines the changes notified and when they were lodged. Our records have been updated 
accordingly.  

The document can be viewed on the Commission Website through the list of Registered 
Organisations - https://www.fwc.gov.au/registered-organisations/find-registered-organisations  

 

Date of lodgement Branch Change 
 

27 May 2016 NSW  Organiser terminated 
   
   

Section 154D(1) of the RO Act requires the rules of organisations (and branches of organisations) 
to require each officer with financial management duties to undertake approved training that covers 
those duties within 6 months after the person begins to hold office. Please ensure that relevant 
officers undertake approved training within the required timeframe.   

Please also ensure that all new holders of office are advised of their obligations to make 
disclosures regarding remuneration, non-cash benefits and material personal interests, the details 
of which should be in your organisation’s rules. 

 
Thank you for the notification. 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Debbie Ball 
Regulatory Compliance Branch 
 

mailto:orgs@fwc.gov.au
https://www.fwc.gov.au/registered-organisations/find-registered-organisations




 
11 Exhibition Street 
Melbourne VIC 3000 
GPO Box 1994 
Melbourne VIC 3001    

Telephone: (03) 8661 7777 
Email: orgs@fwc.gov.au  
Facsimile: (03) 9655 0410 
Internet: www.fwc.gov.au 

 

13 May 2016 

 

Mr Timothy Kennedy 
General Secretary (national) 
National Union of Workers 
tkennedy@nuw.org.au 

Dear Mr Kennedy, 

Notification of changes made to records [AR2016/130] 
 
I acknowledge receipt of a Notification of Change to the office holder – Marissa Bernardi as 
Organiser of NSW Branch and General Vice President of the National Union of Workers effective 
from 31 March 2016 and lodged with the Fair Work Commission on 5 May 2016. 

This information was lodged with the Fair Work Commission (the Commission) in accordance with 
s.233(2) of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 (the RO Act).  The table below 
outlines the changes notified and when they were lodged. Our records have been updated 
accordingly.  

The document can be viewed on the Commission Website through the list of Registered 
Organisations - https://www.fwc.gov.au/registered-organisations/find-registered-organisations  

 
Please note that the RO Act requires that a notification of change must be lodged within 35 days of 
the change occurring. The notification indicates that changes occurred more than 35 days prior to 
its lodgement. Please ensure that future notifications of change are lodged within 35 days of the 
change occurring.  
 
Section 154D(1) of the RO Act requires the rules of organisations (and branches of organisations) 
to require each officer with financial management duties to undertake approved training that covers 
those duties within 6 months after the person begins to hold office. Please ensure that relevant 
officers undertake approved training within the required timeframe.   

Please also ensure that all new holders of office are advised of their obligations to make 
disclosures regarding remuneration, non-cash benefits and material personal interests, the details 
of which should be in your organisation’s rules. 

 
Thank you for the notification. 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Debbie Ball 
Regulatory Compliance Branch 
 

mailto:orgs@fwc.gov.au
https://www.fwc.gov.au/registered-organisations/find-registered-organisations




11 Exhibition Street

Melbourne VIC 3000

GPO Box 1994

Melbourne VIC 3001   

Telephone: (03) 8661 7777
Email : orgs@fwc.gov.au

Internet : www.fwc.gov.au

Mr Timothy Kennedy
General Secretary (national)
National Union of Workers

By email: tkennedy@nuw.org.au

Dear Mr Kennedy,

Annual Return of Information for 2016 [AR2016/130]

I acknowledge receipt on 30 March 2016 of your Declaration providing information in accordance 
with subsection 233(1) of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 (the RO Act).

The documents lodged cover the required information for the 2016 Annual Return of Information of 
the National Union of Workers (the organisation).

Notifications of Change

Any changes to these records must be notified to the Commission within 35 days of the change.  A 
template Notification of Change Declaration is available on the fact-sheets page of our website.  
The organisation is encouraged to use this template if any changes occur.

The Commission will accept notifications of change from the relevant branches or from the national 
office. If the national office of the organisation does NOT intend to file notifications of change, 
please ensure that all branches are aware of their continuing obligation and the requisite time 
frames regarding notifications of change.  

If a branch lodges a notification of change with the Commission, the branch should also provide 
the information to the national body in order to ensure that the organisation is able to comply with 
its obligations under section 233(1) of the RO Act. 

Yours sincerely

Jennifer Raeburn

Regulatory Compliance Branch

https://www.fwc.gov.au/registered-organisations/overview/registered-organisations-fact-sheets
mailto:tkennedy@nuw.org.au
mailto:orgs@fwc.gov.au















































